Messages for Remittance Advices dated August 12, 2021 – August 19
, 2021
	TO: All Providers
	RE: Billing Provider ID - Medicaid ID with NPI

	All Medicaid Providers: Arkansas Medicaid will begin using the Medicaid ID as a secondary provider ID for the Billing Provider only on all claims submissions. A new edit will be in effect with these changes which will deny claims when the NPI and Medicaid ID submitted are not associated to each other in the Arkansas Medicaid system. Claims denied due to Edit 1945/EOB 1100 -  Multi Prov Locs for Billing Prov, may submit the Medicaid ID in the 2010BB loop where REF01 = G2 (Refer to the updated Companion Guides) on all 837 transactions (D, I, and P), in addition to the NPI. As of 8/31/21, this value will assist in identifying the billing provider to force the claim to process against the correct service location. This field is optional and should only be used for Medicaid ID. If any other data is in this field, it will cause claims to be denied.

	to: PHARMACY Providers
	RE: Pharmacy Place of Service Code Change

	Arkansas Medicaid is updating the National Place of Service Code in the Pharmacy manual and in the billing rules to comply with the national standards, and to ensure pharmacies are billing consistently. Effective 8/1/2021, the current code of “99” will be replaced with the correct Place of Service Code for Pharmacy “01”.

	TO: visual care Providers
	RE: Procedure Codes Newly Payable Under Vision Contract for PT 22 Effective 8/23/2021

	Effective August 23, 2021, Arkansas Medicaid under the Vision Contract will allow for Provider Type 22 to be payable for Procedure codes listed in official notice ON-007-21. (https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/wp-content/uploads/ON-007-21.doc)

	TO: All Providers
	RE: reCaptcha

	When you log onto the Provider Portal on 8/16/2021, you will see enhanced security called reCAPTCHA. You will be shown images and asked for a response. This additional security measure ensures the portal is secure and that only humans are interacting with the Provider Portal. This new security feature will apply to select pages slowly over time, minimizing user impact.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at 1-800-457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/ARMedicaid/Provider.
